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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th DECEMBER 2005

QUESTION NO  2
Question:
Councillor Marie Corr
“To ask the Manager what additional resources will be put in place in the County to deal with the usual enormous increase in volume of glass recycling over the Christmas period – given the unacceptable and dangerous situation which arose last Christmas whereby bottle banks were full and recyclable glass was indiscriminately abandoned in the areas surrounding the bottle banks?”
Reply:
There are 40 bring bank sites situated throughout the County which provide glass recycling to the residents of South Dublin County.  26 of these sites are serviced by Oxigen and 14 are serviced by Rehab.

There are 10 locations which provide plastic recycling facilities.  These are serviced by Oxigen.

In 2004, problems occurred during the Christmas period as the Rehab glass Recycling Plant (to which all glass is delivered) was closed over the Christmas period.

Rehab Recycling Ltd, have advised that this year their bring banks will be serviced by their contractor up to lunchtime on Christmas Eve and then the servicing will recommence on 27th December with their premises opening fully to other service providers on the 28th  December.  With these arrangements in place it is hoped that there will be no large amounts of illegal dumping suffered at the bring bank sites over the Christmas period.

Oxigen have advised that they will be providing the following service over the Christmas period which will commence on Monday 19th December through to Friday 13th January 2006.  

1.
The number of Oxigen clean up crews will increase from 3 to 6 in the Dublin Region.

2.
The only days excluded from the Christmas schedule are 25th, 26th December and 1st January.

3.
The Oxigen clean up crews will report bins that are full and there will be four collection trucks working over the same period ensuring that all Oxigen glass sites that are reported full, are emptied within the same day.

4.
The glass collected by Oxigen at their sites will be brought to their facility in Ballymount temporarily until the Rehab facility opens on 28th December.

5.
The Christmas schedule will be reviewed on the 13th January and if necessary, the schedule will be extended for a further week before reverting to the normal schedule already in place.

